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21 May 2019 
 
 
 
 
 

To whom it may concern, 
 
 
 
RE: EMPLOYMENT LAND WITHIN THE PENRITH LAKES SCHEME – LOTS 308-310 
DP752021 (LAND) 
IMPORTATION OF VENM and ENM AND OWNER'S CONSENT TO LODGEMENT OF 
DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION FOR 14 – 278 OLD CASTLEREAGH ROAD, CASTLEREAGH 
 
 
Penrith Lakes Development Corporation Limited (PLDC) is currently the owner of the Land and 
has recently entered into a contract to sell the Land.  
 
PLDC is currently importing VEMN and EMN into part of the Penrith Lakes Scheme in accordance 
with, amongst other things, DA2 Mod 7.  PLDC anticipates completing its importation and 
rehabilitation requirements in the first quarter of 2020. Based on the latest survey information, 
PLDC anticipates that it will only require 11 million tonnes of the approved 13 million tonnes of 
VENM or ENM. As a result, PLDC anticipates that there will be a surplus of 2 million of tonnes 
which may, subject to all necessary approvals, be reallocated within the Scheme.  
 
PLDC hereby gives consent to the reallocation of 2 million tonnes of VENM / ENM for importation 
into the Land and lodgement of a DA or modification to DA 2 for the Land. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you require any further information. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Jacqueline Vozzo 
Chief Executive Officer 
Penrith Lakes Development Corporation Limited 


